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Dear Parents and Carers, 

We are all now settled back into the new school term and 

children are busy in their classrooms with new learning 

and making progress.  

On Monday, Fr. Stephen joined us for our whole school 

worship assembly.  We heard about how Jesus was  

baptised by John in the waters of the river Jordan.   

The children thought about the 

importance of water in their  

baptism and how it symbolises 

starting a new life with God.  The 

children also thought about the 

importance of water in our own 

day-to-day lives.  

Everyone agreed that we all need 

water to live and it is essential 

therefore that we do not waste it.  Keen to put their words 

into action and lead the way, the children thought about 

ways that they could conserve water. Ideas included  

turning the tap off when cleaning our teeth, running  

shorter baths and using rain water to water the garden.  

Once again, the children never fail to amaze me with  

their knowledge and understanding about our world.  

They are the future—the keepers of our environment.  

Year 4 Class Trip 

On Wednesday, Year 4 embarked on their own magical journey to the 

wizarding world of Harry Potter Studios.  Whilst there, they explored the 

Great Hall, Platform 9¾, the Forbidden Forest and Diagon Alley. They 

also got to experience Christmas at Hogwarts. Bursting from their own 

‘Knight Bus’ at the end of the day, the children could only be described as 

brimming with excitement.   

This spectacular trip provides the backdrop for the work that the children will be undertaking 

throughout this term, providing an exciting, engaging and motivating learning experience for all.   

Census Day 

Once again, as part of 

the Our Lady  

Immaculate census  

tradition, those children 

who enjoyed a hot 

school lunch on  

Thursday, also enjoyed 

being served by Mrs 

Reilly, in our very own 

ice cream factory.  Mrs Wright gave a  

helping hand as well!  The uptake of free 

school meals on this date is extremely  

important as the balance of funding for the 

school year will be worked out based on an 

average of the number of children actually 

taking the free meal offer.  

Thank you for your continued support. 

Thought for the weekend! 

“Let us pray for peace and let us bring it 

about, starting in our own homes! “ 

                                            Pope Francis 



  
 
 
 
 
 

Please note: new information will be presented in red 

JANUARY 2020   

Tuesday, 21st Friends Meeting @ 7.30 p.m 

Monday, 27th Year 1 Class Assembly 2.45 p.m. – Parents welcome  

Friday, 31st and       
Saturday, 1st 

St John Payne presents “Oliver” @ 7 p.m. For details Please see attached 
poster 

FEBRUARY 2020  

Monday, 3rd 

St Blaze-Blessing of the Throat 
Year 4 Class Assembly 2.45 p.m. – Parents welcome  
Smash Festival 1 p.m.—3 p.m. 

Tuesday, 4th Read Write In. Day 

Friday, 7th Year 5 Retreat - Walsingham House Brentwood (Details to follow) 

Saturday, 8th Friends Association Family Disco 5.30 p.m. - 7.30 p.m. 

Monday, 10th Year 2 Class Assembly 2.45 p.m. – Parents welcome  

Tuesday, 11th Superstars Year 4 - 9.30 a.m. to 11.45 a. m. 

Wednesday, 12th Wonderdome - All Day (all year groups) 

Monday, 17th to Friday, 
21st  

Half Term Holiday 

MARCH 2020  

Monday, 2nd Year 5 Class Assembly 2.45 p.m. - Parents Welcome 

Thursday, 5th World Book Day 

Monday, 16th  Year 3 Class Assembly 2.45 p.m. - Parents Welcome 

Thursday, 19th Public Speaking Competition @ 9.30 p.m 

Friday, 20th Mother’s Day Gifts 

Saturday, 21st Friends Association - Rising Stars 

Monday, 23rd 
Reception Class Assembly - Mothering Sunday— Parents Welcome 
High 5s Tournament 4 p.m. to 5.45 p.m. Great Baddow 

Tuesday, 24th  Teaching and Learning Conference - 3.30 p.m. to 5.30 p.m. 

Thursday, 26th Teaching and Learning Conference - 6.00 p.m. to 8.30 p.m. 

Monday, 30th NSPCC Assembly & Workshop 9 a.m. to 12.25 p.m. Year 5 & Year 6 

Tuesday, 31st Teaching and Learning Conference - 3.30 p.m. to 5.30 p.m. 



 

Kindly take note - Parents are NOT PERMITTED TO PARK BEHIND 

THE CHURCH, either in the Morning or at the 

End of the school day, to drop off or collect children. 

Please consider how to drop off your child safely –  

New London Road is so very busy!  

SCHOOL OFFICE HOURS  

Please be aware that the  

School Office is open  

between 7:30 a.m. and 4 p.m. 

If you need to speak to a  

teaching member of staff, 

please leave a message and 

they will get back to you as soon as  

possible.   

Mrs Mayo and Miss Bull will be available to 

take any calls for the Ark between 3:15 p.m. 

and 6:15 p m. 

PARENT EMAIL ADDRESS 

parents@ourladyimmaculate.essex.sch.uk   Please 

use the parent email address to leave messages about 

a child’s absence or pick up arrangements.  

Child absences must be reported by 9 a.m. on the first 

day, and changes to pick up can be emailed until 2 

p.m. on the day. – You must ring the school  

thereafter.   

PLEASE DO NOT SEND ABSENCE NOTES 
AND PICK UP ARRANGEMENTS VIA THE  

ADMIN@ EMAIL ADDRESS  
NOR VIA SCHOOLCOMMS –  

THANK YOU.  

PATHWAY FOR PARENTS  
 
From time to time, parents and carers may have concerns about their son or daughter's education and/or 
wellbeing at school. Quite often this is due to a misunderstanding about school policy or practice.  
Sometimes the pupil may be behaving unusually at home or at school and/or expressing their own  
concerns.   Whatever the situation, we would encourage you, and/or your child, to talk to us about it at 
the earliest opportunity so that we can help sort out the problem. 
  
If it is your child's academic progress that you wish to speak to us about, or if it is an issue around your 
child's wellbeing (for example, bullying or other anxiety), please ask to see their teacher in the first  
instance or make an appointment, through the School Office, telephone number 01245 353755, or via 
our Parent email address: Parents@ourladyimmaculate.essex.sch.uk or in person at Reception. 
 
Our Lady Immaculate School emphasises the partnership between parents, church and school and the 
majority of concerns can be dealt with through informal contacts, usually with the class teacher and, 
sometimes, the Headteacher. Most concerns and complaints can be sorted out quickly by speaking with 
your child’s class teacher. 
If, having spoken to the class teacher, you still have concerns, you should see the Headteacher who will 
look into the problem and discuss their findings with you so that we can find a way forward together 
which serves the best interest of both the school and your child.  

mailto:parents@ourladyimmaculate.essex.sch.uk
mailto:Parents@ourladyimmaculate.essex.sch.uk


       MERIT BADGES                                                  

                         Week ending 10th January 2020 

Foundation Matilda Fordham Max Harrison 

Year 1 Rhoda Sola Nell Traer-Clark 

Year 2 Dominic Clark Patrick Lukaszuk 

Year 3 Cora Lowe David Barry 

Year 4 Amelia Day Nilain Fernando 

Year 5 Noah Taylor Amelia Di Giorgio 

Year 6 Lewis Farrelly Aoife Comerford 

 

HOUSE POINTS 

WEEK ENDING 10th January 2020 

(figures in brackets refer to aggregated totals from the start of term) 

 

BECKET CAMPION FISHER MORE 

 17 (205)  13 (201)  14 (191) 16 (161) 

  

LEARNER OF THE WEEK 
   

WEEK ENDING 10th January 2020 

Foundation Kadmiel Gogo Eloise Carter 

Year 1 Natalia Jasinska Florence Jowers 

Year 2 Anthony Mansfield Scarlett Neizer 

Year 3 Eli Mawoyo Amelia Stamper 

Year 4 Theo Peiris Grace O’Reilly 

Year 5 Luka Corbonois-Ha Kaitlyn Boulton 

Year 6 Heidi Coen John Waring 



 
 
 
 

MENU WEEK COMMENCING - 20th January  – Week 1 
Please check the menu as there is a change in food choices.  
 
Please refer to the menus on our website so the children are aware and know what to 
choose when asked by their teachers. Please use the online payment system to pay for all 
dinners (Years 3 to 6). Please note there is a change of new and exciting dishes on the 
menu. 
 
 
 

Is your child eligible for this award—Free School Meals? 
In order for the school to receive the Pupil Premium funding, a parent/carer must be claiming one 
of the following benefits: 

 Income Support 

 Income-based Jobseeker’s Allowance 

 Income-related Employment and Support Allowance 

 Support under Part 6 of the Immigration and Asylum Act 1999 

 The guaranteed element of State Pension Credit  

 Child Tax Credit (as long as you’re not also entitled to Working Tax Credit and have an  
annual gross income of no more than £16,190) 

 Working Tax Credit run-on (paid for four weeks after you stop qualifying for Working Tax Cred-
it) Universal Credit. 

Universal Credit - if you apply on or after 1 April 2018 your household income must be less than £7,400 a 
year (after tax and not including any benefits you get).  
Further information can be found on https://www.essex.gov.uk/free-school-meals 

SCHOOL UNIFORM – ORDERING -  
www.schooltrends.co.uk (parent ordering) 

Ties, coloured reading bags for EYFS and  
summer caps are available from the school office 
only.  
Kindly note that the zipped hoodie is for junior 
outdoor games lessons only and is not to be 
worn in place of the sweatshirt or coat. 
As you are probably aware, School Trends was 
taken over by another company earlier this 
year and they have changed the delivery  
service to be a “Direct to Parent” service.  This 
means there is no minimum order and every-
thing will be delivered direct to your door for a 
small delivery charge of only £2.99.   
As a result of this, you can place an order any 
time without having to stick to monthly  
deadlines and your orders will be processed 
and dispatched on an individual basis.   

You will have noticed that it’s new menu time 
again!  We have tried to keep it to children’s favourites, 
without comprising National school food stand-
ards.  This ensures children get a variety of healthy, 
homemade (where possible) main meals and desserts.   

Indeed, children always have a selec-
tion of hot  
vegetables, salad and fresh fruit to 
accompany their meal. Pupil feedback 
is very important to us which is why 
we have made the decision to keep 

Jacket Potatoes on as a daily alternative.  In so doing, 
the children always have accessibility to a hot meal if 
the main choice is something they are not very keen 
on. I am sure, as parents, you can appreciate how hard 
it is to please approximately 170 children’s taste buds 
every day!   
Please try to look at the menus and discuss them with 
your children.  Why not get your child to ask for a small 
sample if they are concerned they won’t like something; 
Mrs Flynn is always happy to oblige and encourage 
children to try new things! 

https://www.essex.gov.uk/free-school-meals


FRIENDS ASSOCIATION NEWS. 

Curry Night - Thursday 6th Feb - The Seven Elephants 

Our fabulous curry night has moved to the Seven Elephants, and we look forward to this greatly en-

joyed event. Groups of mums, dads, friends, couples, individuals are all welcome! 

Tickets go on sale at £20 per person this Friday 17th January.  If your child is in the Ark, please give 

money in an envelope clearly marked into the school office. 

 

Ticket sellers are: 

Julia Day, Michelle Kerrins Robinson, Louise Clark, Claire Jowers, Rebecca Bush & Jason Gibbons. 

The menu includes Starters, Mains, Naan breads and Rice, so only need to pay for drinks on the 

night.  There will also be a raffle with great prizes. 

All profits From this event will go towards an event on World Book Day. 

 

Friend Meeting - Tues 21st January, 7.30pm 

Please coma along to learn about the Friends, make friends and get involved in school fundraising.  We 

will be working on forthcoming events. 

 

Family Disco Night - Saturday 8th Feb, 5.30-7.30pm 

This is our second and last disco planned for the year, so put in your diary and keep your eyes peeled 

for when tickets go on sale!!  Tickets sell out very quickly. 

 

Rising Stars - Saturday 21st March 

Does your child like to perform? If so this is the opportunity for them to take part in our talent 

show.  Acts can be anything from singing, dancing, comedy, poetry recital and much more!  Further 

details on enrolment will be given soon!  

ATTENDANCE    
Good attendance is fundamental to a successful and fulfilling school experience. Regular attendance at 
school promotes pupils’ well-being, maximises progress in learning and helps pupils reach their  
potential. For our children to take full advantage of the educational opportunities offered it is vital that 
our pupils are at school, on time, every day the school is open unless the reason for the absence is  
unavoidable.  
Holiday requests during term time:  
Holiday requests will only be considered in exceptional circumstances.  

 
REMEMBER, EVERY SCHOOL DAY COUNTS  

TOWARDS YOUR CHILD'S SUCCESS 

The Book People have a dedicated team of book experts who use their vast 
experience to select our hand-picked favourites and they also have an      
extensive library of over 100,000 items – where there is something for  
everyone, from the latest titles to timeless classics.          

Big Book Boost is The Book People’s brand new fund-

raising scheme. Every time you place an order with them over £10, they will donate £1 to 
our School for us to spend on books! With your help, they aim to donate  
1 MILLION BOOKS to UK Schools by 2022. 

https://emailcontent.thebookpeople.co.uk/?
x7Sljzo5a3SY202MSNWf3olWfV4sNAFdx 

https://emailcontent.thebookpeople.co.uk/?x7Sljzo5a3SY202MSNWf3olWfV4sNAFdx
https://emailcontent.thebookpeople.co.uk/?x7Sljzo5a3SY202MSNWf3olWfV4sNAFdx


News from The ARK 
This week, we decided to stay warm and dry inside our very own Ark and treat ourselves 
to hot chocolate and marshmallows. Very nice they were too! If you get a chance, please 
take a look at The Ark folder, in the lobby, to see photos of the activities the children have been         
enjoying recently.  
 
The Ark Sessions are as Follows: 
3.15 pm.—4.15 pm. 
4.15 pm—5.15 pm. 
5.15 pm—61.15 pm. 
 
Have a Lovely Weekend 
 
From the Ark Team 

THE ARK & AFTER SCHOOL ACTIVITY CLUBS 
New change to booking of clubs - when selecting a club, the selection will automatically book your 
child for the entire period the club runs and payment will need to be made when the booking is done. 
No dates will appear in the booking log. The total amount will be display rather than per session. 
Club bookings can no longer be made as and when, they have to book for the entire session and the  
payment made will be for all the sessions. No refunds will be issued if a session is missed. 
 
The next list of clubs for SPRING 1 has been added and ready to book. 
 
It is imperative that you always BOOK your child onto the relevant club sessions for the entire period/

term the club runs prior to making payment, as this is the only way to ensure your child 
has a place.  
N.B. Children can stay in The Ark at the cost of £4.25 per hour – at very short notice 
but please inform the office accordingly. 
We do understand that there may be situations where your child is unable to attend a 
club, but please note we cannot refund any monies for missed sessions. 
 
 THE ARK -   As the weather is getting colder, it is important that those children  
attending after school clubs keep  warm.  As such, all children should now be wearing 
their tracksuits. If you would prefer that your child get changed back into their school 
uniform before being collected, please remind them to take their things to the hall, at 
the end of the school day, where they can be properly supervised.    

ORANGE PLASTIC BOTTLE TOPS 
PLEASE!  
We are continuing to collect plastic bot-
tle tops for our whole school mural of 
Mary.   
Specifically, we now need orange, silver 
and clear plastic bottle tops to complete 
the work and would be extremely grate-
ful for any help that you can give us in 
collecting these.     

REMINDER 
Please could you make sure that your child 

comes equipped and ready for their School 

Day with their PE/Club kit, Forest School 

Clothing and their packed lunch (those that 

have a packed lunch). 

This would alleviate the need for the Office 

Staff to deliver late items to the classrooms.  


